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HEALTH INSURANCE 
 

The Health Insurance Branch is responsible for regulating health insurers, including health maintenance 
organizations and mutual benefit societies. 
 

The Health Insurance Branch receives inquires and complaints pertaining to federal and state laws 
governing health insurance, including long-term care insurance.  From July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011, one-hundred-
ninety-two (192) complaints were received.  Of the 192 complaints, one-hundred-thirty-two (132) were resolved 
and twenty-one (21) are still pending.  Of the remaining thirty–nine (39) complaints, the Health Insurance Branch 
had no jurisdiction for thirty-four (34) complaints, four (4) were withdrawn, and one (1) was referred to the 
appropriate agency for resolution.  Of the total complaints, one-hundred-ten (110) involved reimbursement 
timeliness; twenty-one (21) involved claims appeals; eight (8) involved policy coverage; eight (8) involved denial of 
coverage; eight (8) involved rate increases; six (6) involved obtaining health insurance; four (4) involved drug 
formularies; three (3) involved provider networks; two (2) involved termination of coverage; one (1) involved 
unfair marketing; and the remaining twenty-one (21) involved miscellaneous issues. The complaints during this 
period resulted in consumers saving over $775,000. 
 

In addition, the Health Insurance Branch reviews premium rate filings of managed care plans pursuant to 
Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS), chapter 431, Article 14G.  The Health Insurance Branch received twenty (20) rate 
filings during the period July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011. 
 

The Health Insurance Branch also reviews long-term care advertising filings issued by long-term care 
insurers licensed in the state.  The filings are reviewed for compliance with HRS chapter 431:10H (Long-Term Care 
Insurance).  The Health Insurance Branch received and reviewed one-hundred-fifty-eight (158) long term care 
advertising filings during the period July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011. 
 

The Health Insurance Branch also conducts independent external reviews of managed care plan coverage 
decisions that are appealed by the plan member pursuant to HRS chapter 432E, HRS.  From July 1, 2010 to June 30, 
2011, thirty-four (34) requests for an external review were received. 

 






















































































































































































